
 

 

 

 
 

Dear all,            5th December 2022 
 

Staffing Update 2022 – 23 
 

As a Trust we pride ourselves upon the development and wellbeing of all our staff this means that we support 
our staff moving on to new environments and roles and welcome new people into our schools. One of the 
advantages of being part of Trust is the opportunity to share expertise and have the opportunity to work across 
both the First and Middle school, supporting children with a soft step transition.  
 

In the New Year we will be welcoming some new staff to our team and saying farewell to some members too. 
 
Mr Neville Bluck, has been teaching music across both Broadstone Middle and First schools. He has been 
fantastic at developing some great opportunities for pupils. Mr Bluck has secured a promotion at Poole 
Grammar School and we wish him all the best.  
 

Mrs Lisa Mutter will be changing her role within the school, as an extremely passionate Music graduate she too 
has secured promotion and will now lead music across BMS and BFS from January 2023.  
 

5V will have a new class teacher Miss Kearns.  She is an enthusiastic and experienced teacher joining us from a 
local primary school. She is excited to meet the pupils of 5V in the new year and prepared for a smooth 
transition. We will ensure that all parents will get an opportunity to meet her early on in the new year. 
 

Mrs Luanne Carter our schools finance assistant will be leaving the trust for an exciting new position in a newly 
developed local school. We thank her for all her years of support at BMS and wish her the best of luck in her 
new role. Having been with us for many, many years we will be sad to see her go but once again, promotion 
and a completely different challenge is something we wish her the very best with. 
 

Mr Alex James has secured an exciting opportunity to further his career in football refereeing. Again, promotion 
in this field means more matches and therefore more days out of school and so he is stepping away from 
teaching to pursue this. We wish him the very best of luck and will look out for him on the television as he will 
now have even more televised matches! 
 

Mr Jamie Harlow an experienced PE teacher from a local secondary school will be joining the team at BMS in 
the New Year. We look forward to welcoming him.  
 

Mrs Harriet Blake has been appointed as a secondment to the Senior Leadership Team. She is currently Vice 
Principal of a local outstanding primary school and really keen to be working with us. 
 

As always, if you have any queries at all, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 

Best Wishes 
 
 
Miss J Palmer  
Head of School 
 

 


